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Dear Parents and Carers,  
It feels so very strange to be 
writing this newsletter following 
a week of very empty 
classrooms.  
I would like to say a huge thankyou to the staff who 
have been so upbeat and positive during this crisis. I 
believe that is down to us all being part of an effective 
and supportive team who really value our community 
and each other. 
It has been lovely to hear from many families and see 
photographs of children embracing their learning and 
enjoying the beautiful sunshine with their loved ones. 
Thank you for supporting your children at home and for 
making this difficult time as fun and engaging as it can 
be….…..it’s the weekend you can have a whole two 
days of rest but make sure you’re prepared for the 
week ahead, we won’t be carrying out lesson visits but 
we can offer constructive feedback and next steps if 
you wish! 
 
MS Teams 

Thank you to Miss Collins for her 
work preparing MS Teams for 
pupils and staff and to Mr Crabtree 
who worked as quickly as possible 
to get Microsoft Teams set up. 

The KS2 pupils have used the learning 
platform to access their work, hand work in, chat to 
their friends and seek support from their class 
teachers.   
 
Collection of Work 
Initially we said that we would be able to collect 
completed work and provide additional worksheets for 
the children over the coming weeks. 
We feel that in order to keep everyone safe and to 
minimise any further spread of the virus we will not be 
able to do this.  
Staff are in regular communication with parents and try 
to set work that doesn’t rely on worksheets.  Any 
completed work can be photographed and sent to 
teachers using the emails provided (or handed in  
through MS teams –KS2). 
 
Sycamore Hall  
We have been asked if the 
children would like to draw 
pictures and/or write letters to the 
residents of Sycamore Hall during 
their period of isolation. This 
would be a lovely way of 

communcating with some of our oldest community 
members. 
If your child would like to draw a picture we have been 
asked to leave them outside or send them in the post. 
 
Easter Activitites  
As we approach what would have 
been the Easter break from 
school. We have attached some 
activities the children would have been able to access 
if they had been at school. 
The Easter garden photos that have been shared have 
been amazing, keep the photos coming in. 
 
ParentPay 

As we are approaching year-end it 
would be appreciated if parents could 
clear their accounts if at all possible by 

31 March, for lunches, milk and nursery care if 
applicable, as well as any £10 contributions towards 
swimming lessons for those pupils who have been 
swimming this academic year. 
 
Residential Trips 
Please note that we are expecting the Y3/4 Trip to 
Marrick Priory to be cancelled. Depending on when 
schools re-open, we may be able to rearrange but 
obviously there are no guarantees.  
East Barnby  have already cancelled the trip in  May but 
are looking to see what they can do, if anything, to 
delay the Y5/Y6 trip to the summer term.  Obviously 
after July the Y6’s won’t be able to go if we have to 
delay beyond that.  We will keep parents informed as 
to what is happening. 
With regard to monies already paid by parents, please 
be assured that you will be refunded via ParentPay, but 
please bear with us as this may take a little while to sort 
out.   
 
Home PE Ideas 
Richmond school have kindly shared a 
document that is attached of some home PE 
ideas for us all. 
 
The Body Coach workout 
Everyday from 9am Joe Wicks aka ‘The Body 
Coach’ is hosting live videos on Youtube of 
work outs suitable for children to get them 
up and about whilst we continue to follow the social 
distancing guidelines provided by the government. 
 
 



  

British Sign Language 
Natash Lamb (childrens TV presenter) will 
be uploading videos Monday to Friday after 
1pm that teach children the beginners version of 
British Sign language. A great skill and another section 
of time filled up! 
 
Kids Dance Class 
A lovely suggestion from our very own Gemma – Oti 
Mabuse’s youtube channel is featuring new children 
dance classes for those wanting something a little 
different to normal exercise routines. 
 
Supporting community businesses 
Due to the current closure of pubs, restaurants and 
cafes we have decided to share some information 
regarding local businesses who are offering food 
deliveries to those who are isolating/quarantining in 
the hope that it offers some help to those in need and 
to keeping businesses running – see our Community 
News Section below. 
 
Audio stories   
David Walliams will be releasing an 
audio story every day from 11am for 
the next  30 days absolutley free! 
Use the link to access: 
www.worldofdavidwalliams.com and 
search elevenses and follow link from 
there. 
 
Easter Eggs 
A huge thank you to the PTFA for kindly sending Easter 
eggs into school for all of our children last Friday, the 
children were very excited to receive them.  
Unfortunatley, due to the present circumstances we 
haven’t been able to hold the annual egg decorating 
competition but would love to see photos of any 
decorated eggs next week. 
 
Easter Gardens 
Our children are keeping themselves busy whilst not in 
school by making beautiful Easter Gardens. Chloe’s is 
on the left and Abigail is shown holding hers.  
Keep the photos coming so that we can share them 
with you. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Welcome to Zoe 
We would like to say a special 
welcome to Zoe who is joining the 
BAWB federation. This has 
obviously not gone quite to plan 
but we are glad to have her join in 
with classes on the MS teams and 
she has also worked extremely 

hard on her Easter garden shown here! 
 
Compass buzz  

Compass buzz have kindly sent 
us some worksheets for 
children to work on at home 
and is a great help with 
minimising worries for each 

individual child/young person. You will find it attached 
with the newsletter email. 
 

Weekly Class Attendance  
(For last week) 

Well done to Golden Eagles- 100% 

Robins @ Bainbridge (YR only) – Mrs Johnston / 
Mrs Loughlin 

94.9% 

Owls @ Bainbridge – Mrs Harrison 98.7% 

Golden Eagles @ Askrigg – Mr Billingham 100% 

Merlins @ Askrigg – Mr Greenway 97% 

Swallows @ West Burton – Mr Scrafton 92.9% 

Skylarks @ West Burton – Miss Collins 80% 

 
No tidy Classroom awards for a while but we hope 
that everyone is keeping their bedrooms and new 
classrooms very tidy…we will be asking! 

http://www.worldofdavidwalliams.com/


  

 
Stay safe everyone 

               M Price  

Eleanor Harrison                  Maxine Price 

Pupil of the week award from your Class teacher: 

Pupil of the week, Robins 

Douglas -He's been 
writing postcards to 

friends and family that 
he can't see and mixing 
feeds up using capacity 
language for his 20 pet 
lambs.- Mrs Johnston 

and Mrs Loughlin 

Pupil of the week, Owls 

Arthur for his 
wonderful story 

writing, fantastic 
choice of vocabulary 

and beautifully 
presented’ – Mrs 

Harrison 

Pupil of the week, Golden Eagles 

‘Caelan for an 
organised and 

committed approach to 
home learning.’ – Mr 

Billingham 

Pupil of the week, Merlins 

Rosalyn- For her 
positive attitude to 

online learning – Mr 
Greenway 

Pupil of the week, Swallows 

‘Beatrice QB is my pupil 
of the week for sharing 
her fantastic learning 
experiences, including 

a structured poem 
based on My Shadow, 

by Robert Louis 
Stevenson.’ – Mr 

Scrafton  

Pupil of the week, Skylarks 

‘Harry - In DT, I set 
them the challenge of 
doing some cooking 
and he immediately 
groaned and said he 

hated cooking. 
However, as you can 

see from the photo’s he 
made the effort to do 

it!’ – Ms Collins 



  

Golden Eagles and Merlins 

Please send any pictures you’d like to be added to our columns to 
admin@askrigg.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Enjoying some sunshine whilst getting his work 
done. What a star! 
 

 

Keeping fit by going out biking and also making 
time to learn something new in the kitchen. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thinking about gravity for his science project (what 
would happen if I stepped off here?)’ – Thank you 
Cathy for sending this one in! 
 
  
 



  

  

Robins and Owls 

Please send any pictures you’d like to be added to columns to 
admin@bainbridge.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 
 
Planting some seeds. Looks like 
we might get some lovely 
sunshine that should help these 
grow! He also drew a beautiful 
picture of the daffodils he gave 
his mum for mother’s day. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Writing with water which is a great idea in this sunny 
and dry weather and then taking part in Joe Wicks daily 
PE with her big sister doing the sessions mentioned 

above. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

‘A crown and an independent short story. 
.Hope everyone is keeping safe and healthy. 
Love  F and S’ 
 

Rainbow made to show 
support to all those that can 
see in this difficult time.  
We’d love to see some more 
rainbows here from anyone 
looking for an art project! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Some amazing story 
writing from Lily, look at 
her beautiful 
handwriting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sharing stories 
 
 

 
 

 
Dylan and Hugo made bunting for 
their playhouse 
 

Arthur’s fantastic story writing. 
 
Mrs Middleton has kindly shared some of her own home-
schooling experience so far. 

  



  

Swallows and Skylarks 

Please send any pictures you’d like adding to our columns to 
admin@westburton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Robert Louis Stevenson's "My Shadow" 
adapted by Beatrice Q-B 
Whilst working at home, Beatrice has continued our 
work on structured poems by creating a new verse 
for Robert Louis Stevenson's poem, My Shadow.  
 
At lunchtime when the sun was up and bright, 
As I walked along the beach my shadow was in 
sight, 
When I was at the beach I threw pebbles in to the 
sea, 
In the shadowy water my shadow hid behind me. 
 
Mr Scrafton writes "Great work Beatrice, I love the 
way the rhyming structure has been continued, the 
imagery of the shadowy water and the 
personification of the shadow hiding behind the 
subject of the poem.  
 
 
 
We look forward to receiving more work from our 
children. 
 

 
 RE and Science work! Well done and keep up the 

hard work        

 
 

Cooking up some lovely scrambled egg as set for 
the class’ DT assignment!  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Benjamin QB painted this fantastic ocean scene with 
some watercolour paints 
 



  

 

From the Log Books  

 
School log books are held in our schools and they are a marvellous record of social, and educational, history.  We 
will reproduce extracts in this section.    
  
This week’s is from West Burton’s log books: 
 
March 23rd, 1891 – The attendance last week was not quite so good as usual. The average has fallen to 44.6 
 
March 21st, 1940 – School closed Easter holidays 
 
March 20th, 2020 – Schools asked to close down to help prevent to spread of COVID-19  
 

 

West Burton’s Newsflash 
In Skylarks this week we have been working through an app called Microsoft Teams and Miss Collins 
gives us assignments to do, they are really fun!   
Miss Collins found us an exercise video by Joe Wicks and he does them every day at nine o'clock and 
some people do them everyday.   
On Wednesday, we did a very hard Millionaire Maths game.   
We do a video call every day at ten o'clock and Miss Collins does the register.   
On Wednesday, we did some cooking. Erin made some flapjacks; Josie made some carrot cake cookies 
and everyone else made lots of different other delicious things!   
We had a new pupil in our class this week called Zoe. She is very nice and we can't wait to meet her in 
real person!  
Here are some quotes:   
Chloe said, “I have got the hang of Microsoft teams!”   
Abigail said, “I love homeschooling because I get extra break. I loved DT. I made chocolate nests and dad 
ate all the mini eggs on top.”  
Thia said, “It is lots of fun and my favorite lesson was DT. In DT, we got to cook whatever we wanted. I 
cooked spaghetti and my family and I had it for lunch. It was delicious!”   
Mary said, “I enjoyed maths a lot!”  
Written by Erin  
 

Robin’s Newsflash 

 

Thank goodness for the internet. It is so lovely to be able to keep in touch with you. You have been 
sending in some super photos (not obligatory) and it looks like week 1 is going very well. Obviously, the 
weather has been a huge help. Who needs to go on holiday when the sun is shining in the Dales? 



  

In fact, Mrs. Loughlin and Mrs Johnston are a bit worried you won’t need them to teach your children 
when all this is over as you are doing such a fab job of it yourselves. But then we remember it’s only 
week 1!! 

There is frogspawn in the ponds and birds are busy making nests. Many of you lambing and I’m sure the 
children are more of a help than a hindrance. 

All the teachers are staying safe and keeping in touch because everyone misses each other. Our senior 
management team are working very hard and we are confident in EYFS that we will get Tidiest Classroom 
award when we come back because even Mrs. Johnston is tidying her drawers. 

We need to think about what kind of party we will throw when this is all over. Hope you have some good 
ideas. I’m thinking unicorns and paddling pools so far. 

Thinking of you all with much love xx  

n.johnston1@b-a-wb.co.uk 

 j.loughlin@b-a-wb.co.uk 

     Askrigg’s Journalism Column 

This has been a strange yet exciting week for the children in the Merlins class. We have begun using 
Microsoft Teams to complete our learning at home. This has also allowed the children to contact their 
teachers and friends at this potentially isolated time. The feedback from the children using Teams has 
been very positive and will be something school will look to using in the future when we return to 
normality. The children have been accessing tasks from right across the curriculum this week with lots 
reporting that Joe Wicks PE workouts are very fun yet rather challenging. If anyone is struggling to access 
Teams still, please feel free to contact Mr Greenway. Thank you for all your continued support in these 
challenging times.  
 
Mr S Greenway 

 

BAWB PTFA News 

 
Calendar of Confirmed Events 
23 April 2020 – PTFA Meeting – Falls Café, Aysgarth at 8pm - POSTPONED 
25 May 2020 – West Burton May Fair 

21 November – Christmas Fair, Askrigg Village Hall 
 

Community News 

The Open Pantry 

Available at St Oswald’s and St Margaret’s Churches. Food and toiletries available for those in need. 

Fairhurst’s at Berry’s 

FREE DELIVERY SERVICE FOR READY MEALS. 

If you are in the age group that is being urged to consider self-isolating for the coming weeks, you may be 

wondering how this can be achieved. 

mailto:n.johnston1@b-a-wb.co.uk
mailto:j.loughlin@b-a-wb.co.uk


  

We at Fairhurst's would like to try and make at least one aspect of this a little easier for you. 

How does a main meal (enough for two people), prepared and freshly cooked on our premises, delivered to your 

door with fresh accompanying potatoes and vegetables, all for £7.00 sound? 

If any of this sounds tempting, have a look at the list of meals below, and just imagine how easy Tuesday night’s 

tea could be… 

Beef lasagne 

Chicken and leek bake 

Toad in the hole  

Salmon and haddock fish pie 

Wensleydale Lamb Goulash  

Cottage Pie 

Chicken Chasseur 

Steak and ale pie 

Ploughman’s - pork pie, chicken coronation, salad, cheese & ham 

Vegetable goulash 

If you can't decide which to have, order 6 meals, and we will give you your seventh free of charge!  Just think…….a 

freshly prepared, homemade meal with potatoes and side dishes for two people, for every night of the coming 

week, delivered to your door, all for £42.00.  As the meals are fresh, they are even freezer friendly! 

Simply contact us on 01969 624668 with your order, and we can take payment over the telephone.  We will 

deliver on Tuesdays and Friday and leave orders on your doorstep with any cooking instructions involved. All 

dishes can be gluten free and if you have any dietary needs, we can accommodate this too - just let us know upon 

ordering.  

Don't forget, with a fully stocked farm shop here, you may wish to add some additional fruit, bread, milk, or store 

cupboard essentials to your order. 

Take THAT Coronavirus!  You hadn't bargained on us Dale’s folk had you! 

Street Head inn 

As from today our takeaway menu is as below. We would kindly ask everyone if they could please place their 

orders by 4pm that day on 07769 553589 or 07976 562716 for collection between 6pm-7.30pm. Unfortunately, 

due to being closed we are unable to offer a delivery service at this time. 

Lasagne, Chips & Garlic Bread £7.75 

Fish, Chips & Mushy Peas £8.50 

Scampi, Chips & Peas £7.50 

Chicken Curry, Rice & Poppadum £7.75 

Street Head Burger & Chips £6.95 

Steak Pie, Chips & Peas £7.95 

Many Thanks 

Street Head Inn 

West Burton Meals on Wheels 

One of our fantastic cooks Karen Chapman has been given the go ahead from the council to keep up her meals on 



  

wheels service to the older people of West Burton. We are so glad that we can be part of assisting those who 

need a hand during the outbreak and ensuring they are getting fed! 

Humble Pie Cookery Kitchen 

The Humble Pie kitchen is now offering a food delivery service. Please see attached Menu and ordering 

instructions. 

Forest Schools 

Mr Stokes writes: 

Whilst our children are missing getting out and about in the community, we are still hoping they can get 

out into their gardens or outside areas that stay within the guidelines of social distancing set out by the 

government. We have attached a fantastic Spring scavenger hunt for the children to do within their gardens 

that might help get them some time outside in the fresh air (and a little break for the adults!). 

 



  
 


